
OCTOBER 2023 

  

Greetings Brothers and Sisters. 

I just wanted to wish everyone a Spooktacular Halloween.  Many of you will be 

participating in events this month that can be reported.  Please remember to track your 

hours, miles, dollars, and number of people.  We want to make Oregon shine this year. 

On a personal note, my hip surgery went well, and I am feeling great.  I am getting 

around without any medical device assistance so I will be ready for Mid-Winter in 

February.  

  

Happy Halloween. 

 
 


